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Born in 1937 in Visnagar, India. He graduated from B.J. Medical College and worked 35 years as an Interventional Cardiologist, including as the Director of the Catheterization Laboratory at UPMC Shadyside for several years. He was a Fellow of the American College of Cardiology, Member of the American Medical Association and active member of a need-based scholarship fund through the Pennsylvania Medical Society. He grew up with very little means, yet dedicated his entire life to helping others. As the Chairman of the American Association of Physicians of Indian Origin - Charitable Foundation, he led the effort to open numerous primary care clinics in rural areas throughout India. These clinics provide free medical care and immunizations to thousands of people in small villages who might otherwise have no access to primary medical care. He funded a computer school and library as well as a dormitory for blind women in his hometown of Visnagar, India. He was dedicated to the Pittsburgh community and was a founding member of the Hindu Jain Temple, and Chairman of its Board of Trustees and Endowment Fund for decades. He was a benefactor of the Carnegie Museums and many other charities, and Secretary Treasurer of the Hindu Encyclopedia. He loved life. He would say his greatest achievement was his family who benefited from his great wisdom, love and generosity and who will miss him dearly; his loving wife, Devayani; daughters, Amy and Neha; sons-in-law, Ashis and Daniel; and five amazing grandchildren, Anand, Asher, Ariya, Maneklal and Maria. In lieu of flowers, please make donations to the University of Pittsburgh Cancer Institute for Pancreatic Cancer (5150 Centre Avenue, Pittsburgh, PA 15232). Funeral services will be held on Saturday, 11:30 a.m. at BEINHAUER FAMILY FUNERAL HOMES, 2630 West Liberty Ave., Pittsburgh, PA 15216.
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